
 
Beachside Montessori Village  
School Advisory Council Meeting     
 
September 14, 2020      Meeting No.1 
 
The SAC meeting was held virtually on September 14.  Ms. Dolan, called the meeting to 
order at 5:05p.m. 
  
Welcome & Introductions 
 
Thank you for being here today. 
   
We’ll begin by voting in new members. 14 staff members and 23 parents are interested in 
becoming SAC members. It is a 2-year commitment, with no more than 2 missed meetings 
per year. All were voted in, none were opposed. 
 
Ms. Dolan nominated Mrs. Cidoni to be SAC chair. Ms. Nelson seconded it. There were no 
nominations from the floor.  All were in favor for Mrs. Cidoni to be SAC chair. 
 
Ms. Dolan nominated Ms. Ferner to be SAC secretary.  Mrs. Murillo seconded it.  There were 
no nominations from the floor.  All were in favor for Ms. Ferner to be SAC secretary. 
 
Congratulations to our SAC Chair and Secretary. 
 
Chair Report: Mrs. Cidoni 
 
Old Business 

-Approval of February minutes.  Mrs. Cidoni made a motion.  Ms. Nelson seconded.  
Minutes were approved.       

 
- Approval of June minutes.  Mrs. Cidoni made a motion.  Ms. Dolan seconded.  
Minutes were approved.    

 
Meeting dates for the 2020-2021 year are as follows: 
September 14 
October 12 
November 9 
January 11 
February 8 
March 8 
April 12 
May 10 
 
Welcome and thank you for your flexibility and patience with our virtual meetings. 
 
We need to make sure we meet demographics.  We need 51% for quorum.   
 
If anyone missed this meeting and was interested in joining SAC, they will be voted in 
during the October meeting. 



 
Virtual voting is a temporary change that was voted on by the state. 
    
Principal’s Report: Mrs. Roberts 
 
Good evening and thank you again for your flexibility.  Thank you for your valuable input. 
 
Thank you to Ms. Dolan for serving 2 years as the SAC chair.  Thank you to Ms. Ferner for 
serving as SAC secretary again.  Also, a thank you to Mrs. Cidoni for agreeing to serve as 
SAC chair again. 
 
It has been a beautiful start to the year despite some minor glitches.  Thank you for the 
emails and calls with your feedback and compliments.  Glitches will happen but overall it 
has gone smoothly. 
 
On September 22 there will be a school board meeting regarding the reopening.  We will be 
coming back sometime in October. A survey will go out through Clever after the school 
board meeting.  Teachers will be surveyed as well.  The county has a plan which will be 
shared on the 22nd.  We would be thrilled to have you back, if you are comfortable being 
back at school. 
 
We have a rollover of accountability funds since we didn’t use all the funds for Lion’s Den.  
 
 
Open Agenda (questions/concerns) 
There were no items/questions/concerns on the open agenda.  
 
Next Meeting Date & Time: 

The next meeting will be held on Monday, October 12th virtually on Teams. 
 
 
Meeting Adjournment: 

Motion: Mrs. Cidoni made a motion to adjourn the meeting at ___5:37 pm. Ms. 
Lizano seconded Motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
 
 
___________________________ SAC Chair    ___________________________ SAC Secretary 
Christine Cidoni                                      Ruth Ferner 


